
Dear Parents and Guardians,  

 

This term we welcomed Mr Quimby 

to the teaching staff, taking over from 

Mrs Clancy and we also welcomed 

back Ms Lolang who has worked 

here before and has now taken on a 

part time support role. We also 

welcomed two new education 

assistants this term, Ms Emmins and 

Mrs Hughes.  

 

In week 4 the interschool Netball 

and Football Carnivals were held, and 

both teams made us very proud. 
Most importantly students who 

represented Waggrakine were well 

behaved at both venues and showed 

great team work.  We were thrilled 

that both teams won all their games 

resulting in the girls taking out the 

netball trophy and the football team 

(boys and one girl) came equal 

second based on points with Mt 

Tarcoola.  

 

This week a small group of the Irish 

dancers proudly represented 

Waggrakine at TAFEõs Foods of the 

World event on Tuesday night. A big 

thanks to Mrs Millar who is sadly 

leaving us at the end of term2!  

 

Accompanying the newsletter (year 

3-6) is a Parentsõ Guide to Online 

Safety booklet for your information 

and use.  

 

 

A letter was sent home recently 

regarding a $7 refund per student for 

s w i m m i n g  l e s s o n s .   C a n 

parents/caregivers please return 

these forms to the office as soon as 

possible to facilitate refunds to 

families. 

 

The next Year 6 Activity Week event 

is fast approaching.  Payments are 

due before the event.  As with all 

school events, you can pay directly 

into our bank account or call into the 
office.  Payment plans are available.  

Thanks to the P&C for subsidising 

costs for Activity Week. 

 

Plans for NAIDOC are well 

underway.  Various celebration 

events will be held during week 10. 

 

Teachers are busily preparing reports 

and may request a meeting with you 

to discuss reports. Remember 

teachers are always available for 

meetings, just touch base with them 

and make an appointment as before 

school is always too busy for 

anything other than greetings and 

short messages.   

 

Have a safe long weekend. 

 

Lis Turner 

Principal 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

WA Day ð Public Holiday  

Monday, 5 June 

 

Assembly TA4  

Friday, 9 June 

 
Camp Quality incursion  

Tuesday, 13 June (no cost) 

 

P&C meeting  

19 June 

3.15pm Conference Room 

 
FOTEK photos  

20, 21 & 22 June 

 

Assembly TA5  

Friday, 23 June 

 

DISCO  

23 June 

 

Last Day of Term  

for students  

Thursday, 29 June 

 

First Day of Term 3  

for students  

Monday, 17 July 

 

 

Please remember to join our 

Facebook page for regular 

updates of school news  
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Breakfast Club ANZAC Day 

 

A reminder to all students that 

Breakfast Club is held each 

morning from 8am until 8.30am.  

If you are missing breakfast and 

finding it difficult to concentrate 

during the day, then please come 

and join us for a quick breakfast 

and give yourself a kick-start for 

the day. 
 

ôCrunch & Sipõ - each day fruit is 

provided for students.  Fruit is 

available during recess and lunch 

time and offered to everyone who 

needs something to eat and an 
energy boost to enhance their 

concentration. 

Thanks to Mrs Sharon 

Atkins, Mrs Gloria 

McCallum, Ms Roberts 

and Mrs Walsh  for the 

fantastic support they do 

in the breakfast room. 

Special thanks to Mrs 

Atkins who also 

coordinates and organises 

all the food.  

 

 

Thanks to the P&C for 

helping to fund the 

murals and their ongoing 

support of funding the 

Breakfast Room together 

with Foodbank.   
 

Ms Turner, our school artist, has been very busy this term and the end 

of the last holidays drawing two murals.  With the help of quite a few 

staff, two new bright and fun murals are almost finished. If you havenõt 

seen them, come and check them out. One in ECE and one in the hall, 

you wonõt miss them! Obviously they arenõt so bright in black and 

white. Huge thanks to the P&C for helping with the funding of the base 

coats and paint.  

As part of our participation in the Positive Behaviour Support 
programme, teachers are currently discussing and completing activities 

with students relating to our motto and new whole school 

expectations   

Achieve By Caring by 

¶ Being Respectful 

¶ Being Responsible and  

¶ Being Active Learners.   

Students will design a poster in class to represent these expectations. If 

you have any ideas we would love to see or hear about them.  

Murals 

Positive Behaviour School 



Foodbank School Food Appeal 

Attendance Semester 1 2017  
 

 

 

 

We continue to be concerned about attendance and have 

provided an update of attendance data for your information. If 

your child has over 20 half days absent on their school report, 

your childõs learning is at risk. If the absences were a legitimate 

one-off reason like an extended illness or family holiday and 

their attendance has returned to 90% or more, this is fine. But if 

the absences are ongoing your child is at risk in their learning. 

Please try and encourage your child to attend each day and call 

the school if you would like support. 

 

Winter storms and cold nights are a harsh reminder that many 

people in our community are in desperate need of help.  Demand for 

food remains high with over 53,000 Western Australians seeking help 

each month.  Winter is always a time of extra demand, so your help 

collecting canned foods will make a big difference to many lives. 

 

The School Food Appeal runs from Monday, 12 June to  Friday, 16 

June and we ask if all students can bring a tin/can of food to school 

and place in the bins located at the office, hall and library.  All food 

will be donated to Foodbank. 

Netball and Football Carnivals 



P&C  

Have you popped your head into the hall lately? The canteen has had a facelift and is looking very bright and 

colourful.  Thanks to Ms Turner and her team of fantastic helpers for their artistic talent and to the P&C 

for funding the paint. It looks amazing and we are loving its new name, Super Food Headquarters.  

A big welcome to Mrs Amy Blyth who has recently been employed as a Canteen Assistant working on a 

Monday and Tuesday.  Make sure you drop in and say hello!  We are always looking for volunteers to help 

out in the canteen.  If you can spare an hour of your time and can make a sandwich, you are qualified to 

help.  Pop in and see either Anne-Marie or Amy to lend a hand.  Your continued support of the canteen is 

greatly appreciated and is vital for it to continue operating 5 days a week. 

 

Over the next few weeks, online ordering will be available for lunch orders each day.  Further information 

on how to register will be sent home to families once we are all set up. 

 

The Super Food Headquarters (previously known as the Canteen) has signed up to participate in Australiaõs 

inaugural Healthy Tuckshop Day, being held on Wednesday, 14  June.  Held nationwide, the aim is to 

spread awareness of the healthy tuckshop movement within Australia with teachers, student and canteen 

staff signing a pledge to declare a commitment to healthy and delicious menu options.  We will have some 

special menu items available on the day to celebrate.  Keep your eye on the Waggrakine Primary School 

P&C Facebook page for updates. 

 
Uniform Shop  

With school photos coming up in June, the Uniform Shop will be open on the Thursday 15th and Friday 16th 

and Monday 19th, Tuesday 20th & Wednesday 21st from 8.30am till 9am and again 2.30pm till 3pm.  EFTPOS 

will be available on these days.  Kindy/Pre Primary blue polo shirts and pebble (Years 1-6) polo shirts are 

priced at $22. 

 
Disco 

There will be a disco held on Friday, 23 June.  Posters will be displayed around the 

school shortly with the theme being òCome Dressed as Something From Your 

Initialó.  We had an amazing turnout at our first disco for 2017 with record 

numbers at both junior and senior discos.  Thank you to all the families and staff 

who attended and to our fantastic helpers! 

 
Volunteer Rewards  

The most valuable asset for any organisation is its volunteers.  Without the time, effort and dedication 

these tireless workers put into the P&C many events and services just would not be possible throughout 

the year. The Waggrakine Primary School P&C would like to recognise their amazing volunteers by 

rewarding them with a raffle ticket every time they donate their precious time.  At the end of Term 4, two 

lucky winners will receive a $50 gift card.  Want to get involved?  Help out at a disco, Sports Day, Book 

Fair or Quiz Night. Spend an hour or two in the canteen or uniform shop or any other P&C event. 


